IFTA Industry Advisory Committee
Meeting Minutes
Reno, NV — August 20, 2013

Sandy Johnson, IAC Chair, called the meeting to order and reviewed the anti-trust guidelines.

After self-introductions, Ms. Johnson asked for a motion for acceptance of the minutes of the meeting
January 30, 2013. MOTION to accept — Mr. Pitcher, seconded — Mr. Gragen, PASSED.

Mr. Pitcher gave an update of the IFTA Board Meeting.
e Summarized need for LNG/CNG ballot
e  Strategic Planning for future transportation needs
e Training materials need for States
e Goals to consider and Future Meetings.

Mr. Pitcher spoke to the ICAWG, updating the new committee members to the ICAWG. He also
suggested that the work of the I-CAWG will be incorporated in a single ballot for next year.

Ms. Johnson spoke to the IFTA ballots up for voting.

Mr. Pitcher spoke to the need of the CNG/LNG/Methane/Dual fuel ballot with the standardization of
reporting.

Ms. Johnson updated the Industry presentations presenters. She also reviewed upcoming Industry
meetings.

New Business was brought forth.

e Mr. Harris expressed the need to establish and maintain two or more IFTA accounts with
the same Federal ID number. It was suggested a CBI for interpretation be presented to
the IFTA Board. MOTION to accept- Ms. Burch, seconded- Mr. Pitcher, PASSED.

e |IFTA Board meeting in January by phone.

IFTA Business complete.
IAC IRP Chair-John Jabas updates

IRP
e COand NV are using MSRP to calculate IRP fee instead of the actual purchase price.
e Updated standing on existing Ballots, voting completes 10/28/2013.
Other Business
e UCR 2014, no change to fees
e Texas changed plating requirement as of July 2013, requiring two plates on trucks and
one plate on tractors.
e No update on talk of the Mileage Tax

Meeting adjourned 2:40pm



